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February 5,2008 

Mr. J. Gregory Cornett 
E.ON U.S. LLC 
220 West Main Street 
Louisville, Kentucky 40202 

RE: Case No. 2008-00007 
February 1, 2008 Conference Call 

Dear Mr. Cornett: 

Enclosed please find a memorandum that has been filed in the record of the 
above-referenced case. Comments regarding the contents of the memorandum should 
be submitted to the Commission within seven days of receipt of this letter. Questions 
regarding this memorandum should be directed to Jeff Shaw of the Commission Staff at 
502-564-3940, extension 237. 
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INTRA-AGENCY MEMORANDUM 

KENTUCKY PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

TO: 

FROM: ff Shaw, Team Leader 

DATE: February 5, 2008 

RE: 

ain Case File -Case No. 2008-00007 

Conference call of February 1, 2008 

On February 1, 2008, Commission Staff members Anita Mitchell and Jeff Shaw 
conducted a conference call with J. Gregory Cornett, the attorney of record for Louisville 
Gas and Electric ("LG&E), to discuss issues related to LG&E's request to cease filing 
its FERC Form 2 report with the Commission. The purpose of the call was to allow Staff 
to convey to LG&E what Staff believed LG&E could file, in lieu of FERC Form 2, that 
would satisfy the Commission's information needs. 

Staff indicated that it believed the information needs of the Commission would be 
satisfied by LG&E continuing to file (1) the annual report it currently files electronically 
and (2) the notes to its financial statements that it had filed with its FERC Form 2 report. 
Due to limitations in the Commission's electronic filing system, the notes to the financial 
statements must be filed in hard copy, so Staff suggested that the notes be filed along 
with a hard copy of the electronic report. Mr. Cornett stated that he needed to discuss 
Staff's suggestion with other LG&E personnel before he could respond. Mr. Cornett left 
a voice-mail message later that day stating that Staffs proposal was satisfactory to 
LG&E. He also reiterated LG&E's hope that an Order granting its request to cease filing 
its FERC Form 2 could be issued by mid February. 

The call ended with the understanding that Staff would make its best efforts to 
see that an order on the issue at hand is issued in the time frame requested by LG&E. 
Staff also indicated that a memorandum summarizing the conference call would be 
prepared and filed in the record of this case. 



Lonnie E. Bellai 
E.ON U.S. Services, hic. 
220 West Main Street 
Lauisville, KY 40202 

J. Gregory Coniett 
Senior Corporate Attorney 
E.ON U.S. LLC 
220 West Main Slre-' LL 

Louisville, KY 40202 

Service List for Case 2008-00007 


